

The Williamsport Home

May 21, 2021

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers. Since our last letter dated May 14, 2021, there is **0** new residents confirmed and **0** new staff confirmed positive for COVID-19.

Number of cases	
0	ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0	CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0	SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0	COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location.

The Williamsport Home continues to monitor COVID-19 positivity rate for Lycoming county. We are happy to see that the positivity rate continues on a downward trend. We are following all CMS, Department of Health, and CDC guidance on safe practices and infection control during the pandemic. The facility will continue to monitor and implement changes for the Skilled Nursing Facilities as directed by CMS and/or Department of Health.

If the facility has any new staff or resident positive COVID-19 results, we will reach out to the responsible party to provide you with the information for visitation at that time. Indoor visitations will not occur if we are required to do 100% resident testing due to a new positive, but we can still offer outdoor visitations. If you would like to schedule a visit or leave of absence (LOA), please call into the facility at 570-323-8781.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA

Nursing Home Administrator